

Luke 7:1-17 - Jesus Heals a Roman Officer's Servant and Raises a Widow's Son

1 When Jesus had finished saying all this to the people, he returned to Capernaum. **2** At that time the highly valued slave of a Roman officer was sick and near death. **3** When the officer heard about Jesus, he sent some respected Jewish elders to ask him to come and heal his slave. **4** So they earnestly begged Jesus to help the man. "If anyone deserves your help, he does," they said, **5** "for he loves the Jewish people and even built a synagogue for us."

6 So Jesus went with them. But just before they arrived at the house, the officer sent some friends to say, "Lord, don't trouble yourself by coming to my home, for I am not worthy of such an honor. **7** I am not even worthy to come and meet you. Just say the word from where you are, and my servant will be healed. **8** I know this because I am under the authority of my superior officers, and I have authority over my soldiers. I only need to say, 'Go,' and they go, or 'Come,' and they come. And if I say to my slaves, 'Do this,' they do it."

9 When Jesus heard this, he was amazed. Turning to the crowd that was following him, he said, "I tell you, I haven't seen faith like this in all Israel!" **10** And when the officer's friends returned to his house, they found the slave completely healed.

11 Soon afterward Jesus went with his disciples to the village of Nain, and a large crowd followed him. **12** A funeral procession was coming out as he approached the village gate. The young man who had died was a widow's only son, and a large crowd from the village was with her. **13** When the Lord saw her, his heart overflowed with compassion. "Don't cry!" he said. **14** Then he walked over to the coffin and touched it, and the bearers stopped. "Young man," he said, "I tell you, get up." **15** Then the dead boy sat up and began to talk! And Jesus gave him back to his mother.

Personal Bible Study - Luke 7:1-17

Read Luke 7:1-5 - The Roman officer was a centurion, which meant he was a commander of 100 men. He was not the most powerful ranking officer in the army, but he wasn't a nobody either. This guy would have been the kind of local power who held down the occupied Jewish people, who could either make the people miserable or provide peace for them. This particular man was a good man, and he had friendships among the Jewish leadership. So much so that they came and made the argument to Jesus that he deserved to have his servant healed. As part of the Roman occupation of Israel, he was an outsider; the Jewish leaders almost seem to think that they will have a hard time convincing Jesus to help the man.

- What does the way this man is described tell you about how Luke thinks people in power ought to treat people who are under their authority? How often do you see this sort of kindness in the world?
- Do you think that Jesus needed to be convinced to help an outsider? Does he tend to need to be talked into loving people?

Read Luke 7:6-10 - The Roman officer learns that Jesus is on his way. He sends a messenger to Jesus to say he doesn't feel worthy to trouble him. He believes that Jesus has the authority to simply say the word and heal his servant, because Jesus is the Messiah and the Messiah can do that. Jesus expresses surprise - a Roman occupier has apparently learned more about what to expect from the Messiah than anyone in all of Israel.

- During his assignment in Judah, this Roman official had apparently learned more from the Hebrew Scriptures than people who had grown up in the faith. What are you doing to learn more about God?
- The Roman officer trusted Jesus to be able to heal his servant by simply saying the word. Do you trust Jesus that way? Can he help you if he decides to do it?
- The man's humility is impressive, especially coming from a person in power with authority. How much of a difference do you think it makes to ask for what you need with humility?

Read Luke 7:11-12 - The funeral Jesus encounters here is a particularly sad one. The woman is a widow, which meant that her son would have been expected to take care of her. But now her son has died. Women in the ancient world generally didn't work outside the home, which meant her hope of breadwinning was gone. She's in a really awful situation, and can expect her life to be very hard - she is entirely dependent on the kindness of the community. If people don't share with her, she won't be able to eat. This is sad on many levels.

- Have you ever been in a situation where you have been thrown onto the mercy of the community? In your experience, how merciful is the typical human community?
- When you encounter someone destitute, how does your heart respond? Do you feel drawn to help, or do you feel burdened?

Read Luke 7:14-15 - When he sees her terrible circumstances, Jesus's heart overflows with compassion for this widow. He interrupts the funeral procession to raise the boy from the dead, and then restores him to his mother. Her terrible grief is gone, and her destitute situation is taken away.

- What does it say to you about Jesus that his heart overflows with compassion? What does it tell you about how he feels about you when you face hard times?
- Do you think Jesus wants you to trust him when trouble comes into your life? Is that easy for you or challenging?

Lucas 7:1-17 - La fe del centurión; Jesús resucita al hijo de una viuda

7 Cuando terminó de hablar al pueblo, Jesús entró en Capernaúm. **2** Había allí un centurión cuyo siervo, a quien él estimaba mucho, estaba enfermo, a punto de morir. **3** Como oyó hablar de Jesús, el centurión mandó a unos líderes religiosos de los judíos a pedirle que fuera a sanar a su siervo. **4** Cuando llegaron ante Jesús, rogaron con insistencia: —Este hombre merece que le concedas lo que te pide: **5** aprecia tanto a nuestra nación que nos ha construido una sinagoga.

6 Así que Jesús fue con ellos. No estaba lejos de la casa cuando el centurión mandó unos amigos a decirle: —Señor, no te tomes tanta molestia, pues no merezco que entres bajo mi techo. **7** Por eso ni siquiera me atreví a presentarme ante ti. Pero con una sola palabra que digas, quedará sano mi siervo. **8** Porque yo mismo soy un hombre sujeto a órdenes superiores y, además, tengo soldados bajo mi autoridad. Le digo a uno “ve” y va; y al otro, “ven” y viene. Le digo a mi siervo “haz esto” y lo hace.

9 Al oírlo, Jesús se asombró de él y, volviéndose a la multitud que lo seguía, comentó: —Les digo que ni siquiera en Israel he encontrado una fe tan grande.

10 Al regresar a casa, los enviados encontraron sano al siervo.

11 Poco después Jesús, en compañía de sus discípulos y de una gran multitud, se dirigió a un pueblo llamado Naín. **12** Cuando ya se acercaba a las puertas del pueblo, vio que sacaban de allí a un muerto, hijo único de madre viuda. La acompañaba un grupo grande de la población. **13** Al verla, el Señor se compadeció de ella y le dijo: —No llores.

14 Entonces se acercó y tocó el féretro. Los que lo llevaban se detuvieron y Jesús dijo: —Joven, ¡te ordeno que te levantes!

15 El que había estado muerto se incorporó y comenzó a hablar; luego Jesús se lo entregó a su madre.

Estudio Bíblico Personal - Lucas 7:1-17

Lee Lucas 7:1-5 - El oficial romano era un centurión, lo cual significaba que comandaba a 100 hombres. No era el oficial de mayor rango en el ejército, pero tampoco era cualquiera. Este hombre representaba el tipo de poder local que mantenía sometido al pueblo judío ocupado, alguien que podía hacerles la vida miserable o darles paz. Este hombre en particular era bueno, y tenía amistades entre los líderes judíos. Tanto así que ellos fueron a hablar con Jesús para argumentar que merecía que sanara a su siervo. Como parte de la ocupación romana en Israel, él era un extranjero; los líderes judíos casi parecen pensar que les costará convencer a Jesús de ayudar a este hombre.

- ¿Qué te dice la forma en que se describe a este hombre sobre cómo cree Lucas que las personas con poder deberían tratar a quienes están bajo su autoridad? ¿Con qué frecuencia ves este tipo de bondad en el mundo?
- ¿Crees que Jesús necesitaba ser convencido para ayudar a un extranjero? ¿Suele Jesús necesitar que lo convenzan para amar a las personas?

Lee Lucas 7:6-10 - El oficial romano se entera de que Jesús va en camino. Envía un mensajero a decirle que no se siente digno de molestarlo. Cree que Jesús tiene la autoridad para simplemente decir una palabra y sanar a su siervo, porque Jesús es el Mesías y el Mesías puede hacer eso. Jesús se sorprende: un ocupante romano ha aprendido, aparentemente, más sobre lo que se puede esperar del Mesías que cualquier persona en todo Israel.

- Durante su misión en Judea, este oficial romano aparentemente había aprendido más de las Escrituras hebreas que personas que habían crecido en la fe. ¿Qué estás haciendo tú para aprender más acerca de Dios?
- El oficial romano confiaba en que Jesús podía sanar a su siervo con solo decir una palabra. ¿Confías tú en Jesús de esa manera? ¿Puede él ayudarte si decide hacerlo?
- La humildad de este hombre es impresionante, especialmente viniendo de alguien con poder y autoridad. ¿Cuánta diferencia crees que hace pedir lo que necesitas con humildad?

Lee Lucas 7:11-12 - El funeral que Jesús encuentra aquí es particularmente triste. La mujer es viuda, lo cual significaba que se esperaba que su hijo la cuidara. Pero ahora su hijo ha muerto. Las mujeres en el mundo antiguo generalmente no trabajaban fuera de casa, así que su esperanza de tener sustento económico también se había ido. Ella está en una situación verdaderamente terrible, y puede esperar que su vida sea muy difícil; depende por completo de la bondad de la comunidad. Si la gente no comparte con ella, no podrá comer. Esto es triste en muchos sentidos.

- ¿Alguna vez te has encontrado en una situación en la que quedaste a merced de la misericordia de la comunidad? Según tu experiencia, ¿qué tan misericordiosa suele ser la comunidad humana?
- Cuando te encuentras con alguien en la miseria, ¿cómo responde tu corazón? ¿Sientes el impulso de ayudar, o sientes que es una carga?

Lee Lucas 7:14-15 - Al ver las terribles circunstancias de esta viuda, el corazón de Jesús se llena de compasión por ella. Interrumpe el cortejo fúnebre para levantar al joven de entre los muertos, y luego lo devuelve a su madre. Su terrible dolor desaparece, y su situación de miseria queda atrás.

- ¿Qué te dice sobre Jesús el hecho de que su corazón se llene de compasión? ¿Qué te dice esto sobre cómo se siente él respecto a ti cuando enfrentas momentos difíciles?
- ¿Crees que Jesús quiere que confíes en él cuando llegan los problemas a tu vida? ¿Te resulta fácil o difícil hacerlo?